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Notice of Public Hearing and Notice of Availability of a  

Draft Environmental Impact Report/Environmental Assessment 
 
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) has completed the Draft Environmental 
Impact Report/Environmental Assessment (EIR/EA) for the State Route 1 (SR-1/Lincoln 
Boulevard) Multimodal Improvements Project (project). The proposed project would improve 
circulation and safety along Lincoln Boulevard by constructing an additional southbound 
lane, installing sidewalks and protected bicycle lanes, and implementing complete streets 
and other related improvements along a segment of Lincoln Boulevard between Jefferson 
Boulevard and just south of Fiji Way. The project location is shown on the map on page three. 
 
The Draft EIR/EA can be viewed at https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-7/district-7-
programs/d7-environmental-docs. 
 
A copy of the Draft EIR/EA is also available for viewing during normal business hours at: 
 
• Lloyd Taber-Marina del Rey Library, 4533 Admiralty Way, Marina Del Rey, California 

90292 
• Los Angeles Department of Transportation, West Los Angeles and Coastal Planning 

Development Review, 7166 West Manchester Avenue, Los Angeles, California 90045 
• Caltrans, District 7, 100 S. Main Street, Los Angeles, CA 90012 

 
Caltrans is currently soliciting written comments from elected officials, public agencies, private 
entities, and any interested/affected individuals who may want to comment on the 
environmental document for this project. 
 
An open house meeting will be held on Thursday, May 23, 2024 between the hours of 
6:00 pm and 8:00 pm. Come anytime between 6:00 pm and 8:00 pm. The meeting 
will be held at the Council District 11 Westchester Field Office, 7166 W. Manchester 
Avenue, Los Angeles, CA, 90045. The meeting will provide attendees with an 
opportunity to learn more information about the Project. Presentation boards will be 
provided for attendees to review (no formal presentation) and the project team will 
be available for discussion. 
 
Caltrans strives to work cooperatively with all interested parties in an effort to 
exchange ideas and to ensure that all factors are considered, and a mutually 
acceptable project is constructed. Caltrans is pleased to have your ongoing 
participation in the endeavor.  Please submit any written comments no later than 

http://www.dot.ca.gov/
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July 11, 2024, to: 
  

 Karl Price, Senior Environmental Scientist 
California Department of Transportation 

 Division of Environmental Planning 
 100 South Main St., Suite 100, MS-16A 
 Los Angeles, CA 90012 

 
Comments can also be sent via email on or before July 11, 2024 to 
LincolnBlvd_Improvements_DEDComments@dot.ca.gov. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Karl Price at (213) 266-3822. Thank you for your 
interest in this important transportation project.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kelly Ewing-Toledo 
Deputy District Director 
Division of Environmental Planning 
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